


Town of North Stonington
Local Capital Improvement Plan (LoCIP)
FY 2022-2023 through FY 2026-2027

Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated
2022-2023 2023-2024 2024-2025 2025-2026 2026-2027

LoCIP Beginning Balance with State of Connecticut (2,937)$       (54,240)$     (73,197)$      (25,197)$   (27,197)$   

Estimated Funding from the State of Connecticut 48,000$      48,000$      48,000$        48,000$     48,000$     

LoCIP Fund Balance with State of Connecticut 760$            (6,240)$       (25,197)$      22,803$     20,803$     

Proposed Projects and Estimated Values
Town Road linestriping (Estimated 10 year epoxy) 66,957$      
Rhonda Ln Resurfacing
Mill Village Pentway Resurfacing 55,000$      
Wintechog Hill Rd Resurfacing
Ella Wheeler Rd Resurfacing 50,000$     
Babcock Road Resurfacing 85,000$     
Lantern Hill Road Resurfacing (Mill and Pave) 303,485$     
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September 19, 2022 
 
North Stonington 
First Selectman Robert Carlson 
rcarlson@Northstoningtonct.gov  
 
Dear First Selectman Robert Carlson: 
 
The Office of Governor Lamont and the Office of Policy and Management congratulate the 
Town of North Stonington on a $395,603.00 grant award through the 2022 Small Town 
Economic Assistance Program (STEAP) for the following project: 
 

PROJECT NAME: North Stonington Milling & Paving Project / North         Stonington 
Elementary  School Parking Lot Project. 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION: Road improvement 
STEAP AWARD: $395,603.00 
MUNICIPAL MATCH: $98,901.00 
Other Comments (if applicable):   

 
This letter does not constitute a contract.  Do not proceed with any anticipated STEAP-
funded project work until you have a fully executed contract signed by both the 
municipality and the administering agency in place.  Receipt of STEAP funds will be 
contingent upon your compliance with the rules, regulations and any contractual terms 
required by the administering agency.   
 
The Department of Transportation will administer your award and handle all aspects of your 
project. This award letter and your application documents will be provided to DOT.   
 
Please contact your administering agency through Vitalij Staroverov, at 
Vitalij.Staroverov@ct.gov, as soon as possible to begin the grant contract process.  
 
Congratulations and best of luck with your project. 
        
Sincerely, 

 
Martin L. Heft 
Undersecretary  
 
C:  Municipality STEAP File  
      Vitalij Staroverov
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